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7729 Vivian Way
Fanny Bay, BC V0R 1W0

Phone: 250.335.0551	Email: spvfd@shaw.ca

Fire Chiefs Report to the Board

08 Aug 22 

Call-outs
· Since last SPID report on 08 Jul 22 there has been two (2) FR callouts

Practices
· No training briefings scheduled over summer months
· Minimising Dept Training in Aug to give members some down time 

Purchasing
· Minor purchases only

New Items for Info/Discussion
· Update on BC OFC ‘Structure Firefighters Competency & Training Playbook’
· No change, training for the new members on the Dept continues
· We have shifted from JIBC to Viera as our primary training certification agency
· Shifted to ensure we align with other Valley Depts evaluations
· Annual Commercial Vehicle Inspection (CVI) for E75 completed
· Annual ladder testing required by WSBC completed with no issues found
· Biennial hose testing of all 1½ & 2½“ lines completed to ensure hose integrity
· Failed hoses were taken out of service
· Jim Wahl & Ingrid Welch finally received their NFPA 1001 Level 2 certification certificates
· FD Summer BBQ scheduled for Sat, 20 Aug 22
· Invites to members & their families, SPVFF Association board members & families, SPID Board/Admin members & families, & local retirees who are within their service window
· Mutual Aid agreements between SPVFD, Fanny Fay FD & Deep Bay FD due for renewal
· Continue to wait for final draft IOT review 
· Mutual Aid continues to be covered by monthly extension clause
· CVEP/NEPP Update
· Dyke Road emergency egress route has deteriorated to the point that in the event of an emergency vehicle traffic would not be safely possible 
· Emergency Evacuation plan will be updated to reflect either pedestrian, bike, ATV or UTV usage only
· Will generate a letter to ‘Natures Conservancy’ on lane clearance responsibilities
· EMBC/CVEP is officially re-instating the NEPP program for all of BC
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